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30th June 2005

Dear Mrs Elliott, 

SHAPING A FUTURE TOGETHER

EASTBOURNE LDF CORE STRATEGY DISCUSSION PAPER

Thank you for consulting the Home Builders Federation (HBF) on the above issues paper. I would like to make the following comments on behalf of the Federation.

Firstly, in terms of growth options I would reiterate the point made previously in my letter of 15th September 2004 about the council being clear that it makes sufficient provision for additional housing for the longer term. The core strategy will need to address the matter of housing provision for a period of at least ten years after its anticipated date of adoption. As time moves on this may now already mean 2017/2018. In order to provide a sensible cut off point and sensible monitoring periods it may already be necessary to run to 2021. This should not be a problem given that the South East Plan will provide the strategic context up to 2026. 

Secondly, and consequently, in considering options for growth the urban management option alone will not provide sufficient capacity to meet long term housing need. Clearly it will contribute towards meeting that need but it will not meet it without additional provision being made outside of the urban areas. 

This is also obvious from the fact that the council itself suggests that it needs to deliver over 350 affordable dwellings per year to meet currently identified needs. The 180 dwellings per year which may arise from the urban management option is clearly not sufficient on its own. The only way to meet housing requirements and housing need as well as provide the basis for meeting other policy objectives related to employment and infrastructure provision will be to explore one of the other two options which introduce new greenfield development into the equation. 

I would suggest that a sensible option would be to combine all three options as the preferred course of action. An option of urban management plus a single urban extension runs a very real risk of failing to deliver if there are any problems or delays with that single extension option coming forward. It is the “all eggs in one basket” argument. These delays often happen for a variety of reasons and there are large urban extension schemes across the region which have been in the pipeline for many years and which were supposed to be well underway by now which don’t even yet have planning permission. Hence the situation we are in with housing delivery across the region being significantly lower than the level required to meet strategic housing targets. 

The urban management option is likely to deliver at a steady rate so, if the single extension fails to deliver or is delayed there is nothing to call on by way of contingency. A broader portfolio of sites of a variety of type, size and location, perhaps controlled by a Plan Monitor Manage policy mechanism, results in a more flexible strategy to ensure that housing requirements (and housing need) are met and can deal with the delays which can affect single large sites. 

Whatever strategy is adopted it must be capable of delivering the number of dwellings required and within the timescale set by the South East Plan. The key is delivery / implementation, not merely the identification of land for development.

Finally, turning briefly to the Sustainability Appraisal Scoping Report I would like to add a couple of additional PPPSI’s to your list. Namely Circulars 1/97 and 6/98. Until such a time as these are finally revised they remain Government policy on dealing with planning obligations and affordable housing respectively through the planning process and, as such, are important considerations to be taken into account in the formulation of (and testing the sustainability of) planning policy for the district. 

I would also suggest that, if the need for additional affordable housing is as pressing as made out in the report, this should feed in to the formulation of policy and the setting of local housing targets (as well as informing the district’s input into the preparation of the South East Plan) by way of pressing for more housing to be allocated to Eastbourne district in order that some inroads can be made into addressing this problem. It will be unreasonable for the council to seek to limit overall housing provision on the one hand (for example, by going down the urban management route as described above) then claim there is a very high need for affordable housing and so propose high percentage targets and/or very low site thresholds on the other.

 A more holistic approach should be taken which seeks to address the full range of housing needs and demand and this can only be properly done by way of a robust housing market assessment undertaken in full consultation with all stakeholders including house builders and the development industry.

I hope that this is helpful and I look forward to being involved in future stages of this process as it evolves.

Yours sincerely,

Pete Errington

HBF Regional Planner, Southern Region

